NETTLESTONE AND SEAVIEW PARISH COUNCIL
(These Minutes are unconfirmed and are not an official record until signed).

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING (Draft)
held at St Peter’s Hall, Seaview on Monday 13th July, 2015 at 7.00pm

PRESENT: Cllr Turner (Chairman), Cllrs Jarman, Colledge, Rayner, Shimmen, Thomas-Foxley, Kalaher, Barraclough and Bradford
The Chairman welcomed Members, Residents (12) and the Press
Prior to the formal meeting, Mr Bob Somers was invited to address the members on the situation with St Peter’s Church specifically with regard to finances and fundraising. He outlined the issues that needed to be addressed in the near future and some approximate costings. These included replacement of the 3 rear windows and some extensive work on the Church Hall to comply with fire regulations. The Chairman thanked him for his time and asked that the Parish Council be kept informed of the progress.   
Questions were then invited from members of the public.

A resident stated that there was no published date for the replacement of the pathway at Willow Tree Drive.

He then asked the Clerk if anything had been done about an area of fencing around a dwelling on Solent View Road. The Clerk replied that it was on his “to do” list and would make some enquiries. However, the Ward Councillor gave the resident a reply that despite the questionable erection of the fence, the householder has every right to submit a retrospective planning application for its retention.

Furthermore, a complaint was made about lorries and vans parking down at Seagrove Bay. This is proving to be an impediment to emergency vehicles.  when they are required to attend this area.
15/41
Chairman’s Opening Remarks
The Chairman had no further remarks to make
15/42
Apologies for Absence:
Cllr Tuson was on holiday
15/43
Declarations of Interest:

Cllr Colledge declared a personal interest in Agenda Item 15/47, Seagrove Pavilion trust.
Cllr Thomas-Foxley declared a personal interest in Agenda Item 15/46, Planning, (vi) Roseneath, Madeira Road, Seaview, PO34 5BA

Cllr Jarman declared a personal interest in Agenda Item 15/48, Sandlands Allotments

Cllr Bradford declared a personal interest in Agenda Items 15/46, Planning, (i) 30 Greenham Drive, Seaview, PO34 5LD, 15/47, Seagrove Pavilion Trust and 15/48 and 15/49, Sandlands Allotments.
Cllr Barraclough declared a personal interest in Agenda Item 15/46, Planning, (vi) Roseneath, Madeira Road, Seaview, PO34 5BA

Cllr Turner declared a personal interest in Agenda Items 15/46, Planning, (vi) Roseneath, Madeira Road, Seaview, PO34 5BA, 15/48 and 15/49, Sandlands Allotments

15/44
It was proposed by Cllr Rayner that the minutes of the last meeting, held on June 15th 2015 be unanimously approved by the members with the following amendments. The name of the Ryde Town Councillor be amended to John Richard Adams as corrected by Cllr Jarman. This was seconded by Cllr Bradford and agreed unanimously by the members.   

15/45
Clerk’s Report:
· The Chairman has yet to write to planning enforcement due to IT problems but he has stated that he is in possession of the policy and will be writing to the IW Council in due course.
· The IW Council have informed the Parish Council through Councillor Barry that the re-surfacing works on Old Seaview Lane have been put back to September.
· There has been no progress on the lease arrangements for Sophie Watson Gardens, Seaview Recreation Ground and Greenham Drive. 
· The Clerk has submitted the 2 responses to IW Council consultations as recorded in minute No’s 15/35 and 15/36.
· 8 Dog Fouling Signs have now been purchased as agreed in Minute No 15/37. The Clerk is organising the siting of them. They may not all go up at the same time as permission has to be sought from Island Roads to put them on existing street furniture.
· The overgrown vegetation obstructing the benches at Sandcove Rise were reported to Island Roads and the work has been programmed in for completion.
· The overgrown area adjacent to the Roadside Inn is still being looked into. Cllr Tuson has provided the Clerk with a name of the possible owner of the land.
· The rubbish bins adjacent to the Masonic Hall has been reported to Island Roads / IW Council. There is a current review in progress in light of the new waste management contract.
15/46
Planning:
a) Delegated decisions, as per list circulated were noted.          
      b) The following applications were then considered
(Closing date for comments 10th July 2015) 

i) P/00674/15: 30, Greenham Drive, Seaview, PO34 5LD
Proposal: Proposed first floor and two storey extension on front and side elevations to form additional living accommodation; alterations; single storey extension on rear elevation to form sun room; balcony on South East elevation.
After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr Thomas-Foxley proposed that this application be supported as a good upgrade to the property and the area. This was seconded by Cllr Jarman with 8 votes for and 1 abstention.
           (Closing date for comments 17th July 2015)
           ii)       P/00663/15: Eddington House, Eddington Road, Seaview, PO34

                     5EF 
                     Proposal: Demolition of existing single storey rear extension; 

                     proposed single storey side and rear extensions to provide

                     additional living accommodation and garage 
                     After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr 
                     Thomas-Foxley proposed that this application be supported as
                     a sensible addition and improvement to this property. This was

                     seconded by Cllr Barraclough and agreed unanimously by the

                     members.

          iii)        P/00678/15: Roadside Inn, Nettlestone Green, Seaview, PO34 
                      5DX

Proposal: Lawful Development Certificate for continued use of ground floor as retail (A1)
After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr Turner proposed that an objection to this application be submitted for the following reasons. The Parish Council has received contrary information to that included in the application that this property was trading prior to 6th April 2015. It refutes the fact that this change of use was effective prior to the above date and openly questions the evidence presented by the applicants. This was seconded by Cllr Thomas-Foxley and agreed unanimously by the members.
          iv)        P/00711/15: Vectura, Puckpool Hill, Ryde, PO33 1PJ
                      Proposal: Proposed detached garage with log store
After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr Rayner proposed that this application be supported. This was seconded by Cllr Thomas-Foxley and agreed unanimously by the members.
           v)        P/00725/15: The Lodge, Puckpool Park, Puckpool Hill, Seaview, 

                      PO34 5AR

                      Proposal: Two storey side extension to provide garage and 

                      additional living accommodation

                      After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr 

                      Thomas-Foxley proposed that no objections be submitted to this 
                      application. This was seconded by Cllr Jarman and agreed 

                      unanimously by the members.

          vi)        P/00734/15: Roseneath, Madeira Road, Seaview, PO34 5BA

                      Proposal: Conversion of two flats into a single dwelling 

                      including alterations with a new bay window and extension at

                      1st floor level on rear extension.

                      After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr 

                      Thomas-Foxley proposed that this application be supported with
                      the caveat that the vast area of paving should consist of Eco 
                      friendly materials.  This was seconded by Cllr Barraclough and

                      agreed unanimously by the members.

         vii)        P/00769/15: The Westbrook Centre and Westbrook Lodge,
                      Oakhill Road, Ryde, PO33 1PU

                      Proposal: Demolition of games room; proposed building to form 

                      new games room; new staff and visitor accommodation building 

                      with associated parking; two detached houses with formation of 

                      vehicular access and parking (revised scheme)

                      After discussion and consideration of all of the facts, Cllr 

                      Thomas-Foxley proposed that the Parish Council is unable to
                      support this application for the following reasons. There is a lack 
                      of sound financial information available and the overall linkage 

                      between the sales and the development of the proposed 
                      buildings is not apparent. This was seconded by Cllr Bradford 
                      and agreed unanimously by the members.
15/47
Reports:
      i) I.W. Cllr Barry gave a report on the awarding of the new waste contract. 

         He confirmed that they are looking to introduce a black wheelie bin and 

         possibly a scheme for second home owners of a door to door collection           
         for £1 week. He also reported a meeting with Island Roads about Old 

         Seaview Lane where it was agreed to postpone the work until 
         September. He stated that he had requested for some spaces in Pier

         Road Car Park to be made available free of charge for those

         householders whom will lose their on street parking during the work but 

         the IW Council were not willing to grant this.

         Cllr Rayner asked if there was an update on Phase 2 of the work on the   footpath at Pondwell. He said that he has been assured that It will be completed this year but had nothing solid to report.

     ii) IWALC: Cllr Kalaher reported attendance at the F&GP meeting. He 

         raised the issue of a meeting of the Chairmen / Mayors of the Town and 

         Parish Councils and it was going to go to the next executive meeting as

         an item for discussion. It was also stated that IWALC had resolved its 

         issue with training and will shortly be offering out courses in Contract 

         and Asset management, Human Resources, Financial Planning and 

         Chairmanship skills. Cllr Rayner asked about the plans to lay on further 

         Cllr training and if it could be taken to the next meeting of IWALC. 

    iii) N&SCP: Cllr Thomas-Foxley stated that everything was in place for the
         next event, “The Party on the Prom” on Saturday 18th July at 6pm.
    iv) Seagrove Pavilion Trust:
         Cllr Bradford stated that there was nothing to report
     v) My Life, A Full Life:
         Cllr Bradford reported that he attended a meeting of the NE group on 
         Monday 29th June 2015. He gave an overview of the meeting to the 
         members.

15/48
To receive and agree the minutes of Sandlands Allotments sub-committee meeting held on Monday 15th June 2015:
The Clerk circulated minutes of the above meeting to members. It was proposed by Cllr Bradford and seconded by Cllr Barraclough that they be approved with no amendments. Attached to these minutes as Appendix A.
15/49

To consider erecting some signs on footpath R65 to discourage members of the public from trespassing on individual allotments:

Cllr Bradford put forward the above proposal for consideration. He asked that the members consider purchasing some signs for the allotments to deter people from trespassing on the allotments. It was agreed that the Clerk should investigate the costings of 4 signs and report back to the meeting in September for a decision. This was seconded by Cllr Kalaher and agreed unanimously by the members.  
15/50
To further consider and discuss the review of the Parish Plan:
Cllr Barraclough stated that she is putting together a diverse but small working group that will initially meet in September to look at reviewing the Parish Plan which is now 10 years old. This will look at the way forward for the Parish and is to include a list of assets of community value. Cllr Barraclough will report back to the Parish Council in September. 
15/51
To further discuss and consider an action with regard to the waste bins at Seaview Recreation Ground following the IW Council’s decision to discontinue the service:

Following the IW Council’s decision to stop this contract on the 1st April 2015, a decision needed to be made with regard to the future of the waste bins at the Recreation Ground. The choices being to remove them, don’t pay and have them overflow and create a health and safety risk or pay for the contract by either buying into the IW Council’s current contract or seek a private contractor. The approximate cost has been quoted as £100 per bin per year. After discussion, the members agreed that there is a need for the bins and subsequently, Cllr Thomas-Foxley proposed that the Parish Council buy into the IW Council’s current contract and effectively take over the service. This was seconded by Cllr Bradford and agreed unanimously by the members.  
15/52

To consider a response to Island Roads with regard to an overnight parking ban on Springvale Road:

The Clerk circulated a letter from Island Roads to the members. It outlined the options with regard to parking restrictions on Springvale Road. In discussion, it was stated that the consensus of opinion was that in general, the residents were not in favour of parking restrictions. Therefore, the Clerk will write back to Island Roads stating that the Parish Council requests that no more action be taken at this time. This was agreed unanimously by the members.
15/53

To consider and discuss the Parish Council’s approach to planning applications following the IW Council’s notification of new procedures:

The Clerk circulated the new arrangements for dealing with planning applications to the members. There is to be no more distribution of hard copies of applications to Town and Parish Council’s and all information is to be viewed via the IW Council’s website. This issue was discussed by the members and it was agreed that there will be a reliance in the short term on individual councillors to look at the plans on the website prior to a Parish Council or planning meeting and the Clerk will look into other options that may be available. This item will be reviewed in 3 months and the Clerk will report any progress.
15/54

To report the resignation of Councillor Shimmen from the Parish Council:

The Chairman has received an e-mail from Cllr Shimmen stating that she is to resign from the Parish Council with effect from the end of July 2015. The Chairman thanked Cllr Shimmen for her efforts during her tenure on the Parish Council and wished her all the best for her future.
15/55
To consider and discuss the proposed timetable for the re-surfacing of Old Seaview Lane:

This issue has been dealt with earlier in these minutes in Cllr Barry’s report

(15/47 (i)) 
15/56
Correspondence:
The following items were circulated:
SVYC – Japanese Knotweed
IWC – Street Collection Permit – Seaview Regatta

IWC – Treework – The Old Vicarage, Steyne Road, Seaview

IWC – TPO – Seaview Bay, Pier Road, Seaview
Nettlestone Primary School – Grant 
15/57
Finances:

i) The following receipts were noted:-
Dinghy Park - £150.00
2 x Allotment Deposits - £50.00

Interest - £1.23

ii) The following payments were approved:-

M.A Pink - £937.17 (Salary)

M.A Pink - £85.86 (Expenses)

(Telephone/Broadband - £13.50; Mileage - £63.00; Postage - £9.36)

N W Adams - £96.30 – Kerry Fields Annual Inspection

Island Office Supplies - £128.50

Information Commission – £35.00 – Annual Subscription

K9 Clean-up Campaign - £80.00 – 8 Signs (Minute No 15/37)
St Peter’s Hall - £60.00 – 3 x PC Meetings (May – July Inc)

Seagrove Pavilion Trust – £36.00 – 6 x meetings

Wight Reclamation - £31.50 – 5 x bags confidential waste

     iii) Income / Expenditure update to 30th June 2015:-
     The Clerk circulated the Income / Expenditure report to 30th June 2015. 

     Cllr Rayner reported a slight error which will be amended. The report was  

     noted by members and is attached to these minutes as Appendix B. 
     iv) Grant Applications:
    The Clerk received an e-mail from Nettlestone Primary School asking if the
    Parish Council would consider paying for their trophies for their annual 

    awards at a cost of £140.00. Cllr Turner proposed that the Parish Council 
    make the above donation in full. This was seconded by Cllr Kalaher and 

    agreed unanimously by the members.
15/58
Information and Report:
Cllr Shimmen asked if the Parish Council would consider a donation to St Peter’s Church in the light of their current financial obligations. The Clerk advised that the church should approach the PC to pay for something tangible rather than make a blanket donation. The Chairman asked that it be put on the agenda for discussion in September.

Cllr Rayner asked if there is a recognised retention policy for Parish Documentation. The Clerk confirmed that one did exist and that it was adhered to for the purposes of filing and record keeping.

Cllr Thomas-Foxley reported an Oak Tree at Seaview Recreation Ground that may possibly have “Honey Fungus” growing from it. The Clerk will report it to the IW Council.

Cllr Bradford asked if there was any come back from the issue with an individual allowing his dog’s to foul at the Recreation Ground. The Clerk stated that he had nothing further to report just that somebody had erected some signs warning the individual that they will photograph and report him.

Cllr Barraclough asked if there have ever been restrictions about work being carried out on properties during the summer period. The Chairman stated that it was usually sought as an individual condition based on the location of the property. The Chairman asked the Clerk to check the status with regard to the development at “Seahaven”

The Chairman asked members of the public if they had any other points to raise of which there were none. 
There being no further business, the Meeting was declared closed at 9.11pm.
…………………………………….

Chairman 
21st September 2015  
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